
Alton Police Probe Alleged Robbery 
Attempt, Suspect Detained
by Dan Brannan, Content Director
January 18 2022 9:43 AM

 

ALTON - Alton Police officers responded at 3:36 a.m. on Tuesday, January 18, 2022, to 
the 3100 block of Washington Avenue for a report of a robbery. The report had a 
description of the offender and a vehicle description. Alton Police Chief Marcos Pulido 
said officers quickly located the vehicle and detained the subject.

"Preliminary investigation revealed that two subjects, who were known to each other, 
voluntarily met at a parking lot in the 3100 block of Washington Avenue in Alton," 
Chief Pulido said. "One of the subjects demanded property from the other and a dispute 
occurred. There were no reported injuries."



Due to items found to be in possession of the suspect that was detained, the suspect was 
transported to Alton Police Department Headquarters.

The details of this case will be presented to the Madison County State's Attorney's for 
possible charges, Chief Pulido said.


